Lakeridge HOA Board Meeting



          
Date: April 29, 2010
Location: Evelyn’s house in Orem, UT

Time: April 29, 2010 – 8:00 PM

Board Members Present: Evelyn Johnson, Chris Banford, Jared Christensen, Jeff Bennie

Board Members Absent (Excused):
Board Members Absent (Unexcused):
Quorum Present (y/n): Yes

Others Present:
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Evelyn Johnson

I. The board reviewed the new Comcast agreement and made a few recommendations prior to signing the agreement.  These changes include:

a. Do not include an automatic renewal of the contract

b. Renegotiate the annual increase for internet and cable.  See if they will settle at 3% since we are in a recession, rather than the 6%.

We would like to have this agreement finalized within the next 2 weeks so a letter can be sent to the owners with a notification of the HOA monthly increase.

II. $1000 deductible was recovered from State Farm Insurance regarding the flooding claim against unit 1520
III. A monthly audit form has been created and will be used to audit the bookkeeper on a monthly basis.  This form was given to Evelyn with the last 24 months of receipts and financials to begin the process.  Any questions or concerns shall be immediately resolved.

IV. Reviewed outstanding balances.  Five owners have a balance of more than $800.  Two units have been repossessed by the bank with one being resold.  We will be able to reclaim the entire balance ($2500) against that unit because a lien was filed.  We’re waiting to hear back from the other units.  Liens have been filed on all units with balances over $300.

V. No information about a unit’s balance may be given over the phone or to another unit owner, ONLY to a title company regarding a sell.

VI. Chris and Jeff will pressure wash the stairwells again.  Evelyn has investigated commercial product that can be used to remove stains from concrete.
VII. Chris suggested that we secretly have photos and video footage taken each night to enforce the “no smoking” policy.

VIII. Evelyn recommended posting “No Smoking” signs throughout the common areas, more specifically in the grass areas.

IX. Chris and Jeff will resume their efforts of painting the parking stalls again.
X. The Annual Board meeting has been scheduled for August 21, 2010 at Evelyn’s office.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 PM

Minutes Recorded and Submitted Jared Christensen

